Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MB

	Application No: 
	3/2012/0510P

	Development Proposed:
	Proposed erection of a bay window to front with conversion of the garage to a dining room at 54 Knowsley Road West, Clayton le Dale, BB1 9PW.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	No representations received.


	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Lancashire County Council Highways – No objections raised.



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations

	No representations received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	G1 – Development Control.

H10 – Residential Extensions.

SPG - Extensions to existing dwellings.

NPPF – National Planning Policy Framework.

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The development site is a detached dwelling located in a cul-de-sac of four similar dwellings, these dwellings are distinctly different in design, and appear distinctly separate from the remainder of Knowsley Road West.

The proposed development consists of the conversion of the existing garage to a dining room. A bay window is to be constructed in place of the existing garage door. The proposed bay window is to project 1.2m from the front elevation of the property, measuring 2.7m in width and standing to a height of 2.9m. The proposed bay window will be heavily glazed and be of similar design and proportion to other bay windows in the immediate locality. The development is to be constructed using materials that match the existing dwelling.

The development would see the loss of a garage. However the applicant has demonstrated that an appropriate level of parking provision remains on the site; to the satisfaction of the Local Highway Authority.

I am of the opinion that the proposed development would be sympathetic in terms of design, character and appearance to the existing dwelling and would not have an adverse impact upon the character or setting of the streetscene. Furthermore I am of the opinion that the proposed development would not adversely harm the residential amenity of the area. Any direct amenity impact upon the neighbouring dwelling would be mitigated by the existing boundary treatments.

Having considered the proposed development I recommend accordingly. 



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	It is considered that the proposed development would not adversely harm the character and appearance of the original dwelling, nor would it adversely harm residential amenity.



	RECOMMENDATION: Conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 18/06/12














